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The fiftieth anniversary of the Bretton Woods Conference served as an opportunity to reappraise the
desirability of strengthening the IMF's oversight of the functioning of the international monetary
system. Whatever the design of an exchange rate system and the arrangements for the provision of
international liquidity, it is widely accepted that to be effective such oversight must rest on a strong
analytic foundation. These two volumes, edited by Jacob A. Frenkel and Morris Goldstein, present 30
analytic papers on the system as it functioned during 1987-91 and aim at conveying the flavor of those
issues that commanded close attention in the Fund's research program.
After a century and a half of efforts at constructing arrangements and rules for international monetary
interaction, present-day national authorities do not seem to have come much closer to achieving the aim
of enduring exchange rate stability combined with a good macroeconomic performance. A distinguished
group of economists and economic historians offers new insights into the working of the most important
of such experiences, including nineteenth century bimetallism, the 'classical' gold standard, Bretton
Woods and the European Monetary System.

Since the publication of Keynes's General Theory of Employment, Interest and Money in 1936,
macroeconomic theory has altered considerably. Each author in this volume focuses on an issue which
either preceded, accompanied or followed the 'Keynesian Revolution' and helped to shape economics in
subsequent years. Contributors reconsider some of the major concepts of the "General Theory":
unemployment and the identity of income and output. They also highlight some of the controversies in
macroeconomic theory and review the macroeconomic policy implications and consequences.
Sir John Hicks (1904-1989) was a leading economic theorist of the twentieth century, and along with
Kenneth Arrow was awarded the Nobel Prize in 1972. His work addressed central topics in economic theory,
such as value, money, capital and growth. An important unifying theme was the attention for economic
rationality 'in time' and his acknowledgement that apparent rigidities and frictions might exert a
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positive role as a buffer against excessive fluctuations in output, prices and employment. This emphasis
on the virtue of imperfection significantly distances Hicksian economics from both the Keynesian and
Monetarist approaches. Containing contributions from distinguished theorists in their own right
(including three Nobel Prize winners), this volume examines Hicks's intellectual heritage and discusses
how his ideas suggest a distinct approach to economic theory and policy making. It will be of great
interest to scholars and students of economic theory and the history of economic thought.
This book gathers the best papers presented at the conference “The Future of the Global Financial
System: Downfall or Harmony”, which took place in Limassol, Cyprus on April 13-14, 2018. Organized by
the Institute of Scientific Communications (Volgograd, Russia), the conference chiefly focused on
reassessing the role and meaning of the global financial system in the modern global economy in light of
the crisis that began in 2008 and can still be observed in many countries, and on developing conceptual
and applied recommendations on spurring the development of the global financial system. All works
underwent peer-review and conform to strict criteria, including a high level of originality (more than
90%), elements of scientific novelty, contribution to the development of economic science, and broad
possibilities for practical application. The target audience of this scientific work includes
postgraduates, lecturers at higher educational establishments, and researchers studying the modern
global financial system. Based on the authors’ conclusions and results, readers will be equipped to
pursue their own scientific research. The topics addressed include (but are not limited to) the
following issues, which are interesting for modern economic science and practice: financial
globalization, the role of finances in the global economy, perspectives of transition in the financial
system from part of the infrastructure to a new vector of development in the global economy in the 21st
century, reasons for the crisis of the modern financial system and ways of overcoming it, problems and
perspectives regarding the harmonization of the global financial system, and scenarios of development
for the global financial system. The content is divided into the following parts: development of
financial systems at the micro-, meso- and macro-levels, financial infrastructure of the modern economy,
legal issues of development of the modern financial system, and management of the global financial
system.
Some vols. include supplemental journals of "such proceedings of the sessions, as, during the time they
were depending, were ordered to be kept secret, and respecting which the injunction of secrecy was
afterwards taken off by the order of the House."
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